
IDAHO DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
2270 Old Penitentiary Road 

PO Box 7249 
Boise, ID 83707 

 

RULES GOVERNING ANIMAL INDUSTRY 
Minutes of July 30, 2024, Meeting 

Meeting was live streamed via Teams 
 

 

DEPARTMENT STAFF:  Lloyd Knight – ISDA  
    Dr. Scott Leibsle – ISDA 
    Dr. Scott Barnes - ISDA 
    Miranda Juker - ISDA 
    Dr. Holly Holman - ISDA 
    Martha Walbey – ISDA 
    Jason Meyers - ISDA 
     

OTHERS PRESENT:   Bob Nearabout – Idaho Dairyman’s Association 
    David Claiborne – Idaho Dairyman's Association 
    Travis Jones – Idaho Veterinary Medical Association 
         
The meeting was called to order by Lloyd Knight at 1:30 p.m. MT. 

INTRODUCTIONS 

Lloyd introduced members of the ISDA team to assist with rulemaking and reviewed the process and 
what to expect. He stated that this meeting was to finalize the rule and it will be in the October bulletin. 
He also commented that proposed language was received from the Idaho Dairyman’s Association. 

PROPOSED CHANGES 

Dr. Leibsle reviewed the proposed changes suggested in the previous meeting. 

It was discussed that Malignant Catarrhal Fever be moved from the Reportable Disease List to the 
Notifiable List. 

Avian Influenza was moved to the ‘multiple species’ section under “Reportable” diseases.  

Section 360 – Exemption from public disclosure Confidentiality. The following is the change 
recommended by the Idaho Dairyman’s Association: 

360. EXEMPTION FROM PUBLIC DISCLOSURE; CONFIDENTIALITY . 

All data and information collected or generated under these rules or Chapter 2, Title 25, Idaho 
Code, including but not limited to animal health records, communications, inspection findings, 
interviews, reports, statements, studies, and test results, is confidential to the persons and 
places involved and shall be exempt from public disclosure. The foregoing shall not prohibit 
public disclosure of data and information in an aggregated, blinded form that does not 
compromise the foregoing. 



Bob Nearabout explained the new language that was submitted by the Idaho Dairyman’s Association to 
be included in Section 360 of the rule. He stated the language is more specific than statute. The name is 
protected from being released.  

David Claiborne stated that the language closely follows what the statute states but has clarification. 

Subchapter B 

Most is clarification of language and redaction of redundance. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

During the proposed changes section of the meeting, there were additional questions and statements 
from the public that were addressed at that time. There were no additional public comments during the  
Public Comment period. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. MT.  


